
setJTH1EASTERN 
CAMPUS BULLETIN OFFICE OF 

STUDENT AFFAIRS 

September 21-25, 1981 

Monday, September 21 

7:15-9:30 p.m. 

Tuesday, Septembe·r· ·22 

10:00 a.m. 

Wednesday, Septembe·r 23 

10:00 a.m. 

Thursday, September 24 

10:00 a.m. 

3:00 p.m. 

Friday, September· ·25 

10:00 a.m. 

4:30 p.m. 

NOTICES: 

ARCHEOLOGICAL 
DIG: 

at Dr. Scoggin's office. The 
Some scholarship help will be 
determined. 

IX, 4 

Esther Adams Seminars for student wives. 
Bethea Room Appleby building. See notice. 

Chapel: Missionary Day - Dr. Glenn Igleheart, 
Director, Interfaith Witness Dept., Home 
Mission Board. 

Chapel: Dr. Malcolm Tolbert, Professor of 
New Testament. 

Chapel: Dr. Tom Graves, Assistant Professor 
of Philosophy of Religion. 

Nominating Comnittee meeting. Student 
Council Office, Mackie Hall. 

President's Forum. Cafeteria. 

D·eadline for dropping. courses without penalty. 

Those who are interested in joining the Tel 
Dan (or another Biblical site) excavation 
next summ~r should sign up as soon as possible 

group will leave.June 8 and return on July 23. 
available although the amount is yet to be 

ESTHER ADAMS The first lecture of the Esther Adams Seminars 
SEMINARS: for seminary wives will be held Monday, 

September 21 at 7:15 p.m. in the Bethea Room. 
Dr. Bill Clennnons will lead the events which will include an additional lecture 
on September 28 and a retreat on Saturday,· October 3. All seminary wives are 
invited to participate in this opportunity for personal spiritual growth. 

EYE TESTS: Any seminary family with children ages 3-5 
who would like to have their eyes tested, 

please go to the Ruby Reid Child Care Center on Thur.sday, September 24 from 
2:30-3:00 p.m. This is an Amblyopia Clinic being sponsored by the Wake Forest 
Lions Club. The service is free. 

WAKEFIELD FAMILIES: Seminary families living in the Wakefield 
Apartments in Raleigh are invited to a 

reception at the Wakefield Clubhouse at 7 p.m. on Monday, October 5. Useful 
information will be shared. 

SOCIAL COMMITTEE: Students and others interested in serving on 
on the Student Council Social Committee 

should contact Karen Wilson at 556-6271. 

(OVER) 



DECEMBER GRP4DUATES: September 29 is the last day orders can be 
accepted for your cap and gown. If you have 

not placed your order and plan to graduate in December, please contact the 
Baptist Book Store immediately. 

YOUTH PICNIC: All youth (ages 13-19) who are the sons and 
daughters of seminary students, staff or 

faculty are invited to Holding Park on Saturday,. September 26 from 3:00-6:00 p.m. 
for a picnic and recreation (softball, volleyball and "wells fargo"). Rain 
date: October 3. Also, if you are new on campus (since May, 1981) and have a 
teenager, you can assist by furnishing their name and address. Contact Wayne 
or Mary Bowen at 556-6405. 

FOLK MUSIC TE:Alf: If you sing or play an instrument and would 
like to help organize a folk/music team that 

would do some local and state engagements, please contact Sarah Wood, Women's 
Dorm, 556-3101, ext. 279. This is open to all students and their wives or 
husbands. 

FOCUS TEAM: If you missed the chance to sign up for a 
FOCUS team it's not too late. Contact Sarah 

Wood, Women's Dorm, 556-3101, ext. 279. 

OFF-CAMPUS MINISTRY The volunteer services of Southeastern students-
OPPORTUNITIES: are needed in various ways in the Wake Forest 

Community. All that is needed is a on·e or 
two hour block of time each week. The following opportunities are available. 
If interested,· contact the individuals at the numbers as listed for more details. 

(1) Rest Home Min·istry. Martha Vertrees - 556-6236 
(2) Meals-on-Wheels. Francis Pieper - 556-1079 or 556-1503 
(3) Youth Tutoring. Mark·Grumbles - 556-6622 
(4) Child Abuse Prevention· Service. Martha Vertrees - 556-6236 
(5) Mustc· Ministry at Hotly Hfll Hosp.ital. Beverly McQuarry - 556-1370 

or Martha Vertrees - 556-6236 

BI/POLAR SEMINAR 
REGISTRATION DEADLINE: 

Monday, September 21., 1981, is the last day to 
register for the Fall Bi/Polar Seminar which 
will be held on October 9-10, 1981! Early 

registration is necessary in order to complete the computer processing of 
inventories which are used as a resource for the Seminar. Seminar meetings 
will be on Friday evening (from 7-10 P.M.), on Saturday morning (from 9-12 A.M.), 
and on Saturday afternoon (1-4 P.M.)' The Seminar provides a positive and non-
threatening way for a person to discover, claim and use creatively, all of her/ 
his strengths, and to ·achieve more· complete Christian Personhood, as well as 
to attain more meaningful relationships with others. To register, or for 
additional information, contact the Instructor, Prof. Bob Poerschke, Room 301, 
Stealej Hall, SEBTS. 

SUMMER MISSION Start new churches in Florida, New York, and 
OPPORTUNITY: North Carolina and earn eight hours credit in 

H2324s, Practicum in Home Missions through 
a sUIInner appointment with Home Mission Board. For more information come to 
chapel on Tuesday, September 29. Also, on the same Tuesday at 3:00 p.m. in the 
Broyhill Conference Room, Professor Braswell and Mr. Snedden of the HMB will talk 
with interested persons. 

MINISTRY TO If you are interested in helping our inter-
INTERNATIONALS: national students on campu~ particularly with 

their Englis~.please fill out below and 
return to Rebecca Barnes, Lee Scripture, or Student Affairs Office. If you 
want to help and don't know how, we will have a workshop orientation for those 
who need it. For information call: 556-6341 or Student Affairs Office. 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Name Address Phone if How you could help 

Material for the Campus· BuTletin should reach the Student Affairs office by 
12 noon Wednesday. 
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